To:
MPSC Staff

From:
Linda Nunn
RE:
FAC Reporting Requirements – Stipulation & Agreement ER-2012-0175
Date:
October 15, 2013
Appendix D of the Report and Order from Rate Case No. ER-2012-0175 provides, in part, the following:  “If GMO revises any internal policy for participating in the SPP, within 30 days of that revision, GMO provides a copy of the revised policy with the revisions identified for Staff to retain.”  
Attached is the Great Plains Energy Incorporated Commodity Risk Controls Policy.  This policy has been updated effective September 12, 2013 to include the products expected when the SPP Day 2 Market goes live.  New items or changes made can be found beginning on page 15 beginning with item 4, through page 17 as well as page 21.  Please note that at this time the limits on page 21 have not yet been set as that decision is a part of the on-going preparation for the implementation of the SPP Day 2 Market.  Once those levels have been set, an update will be made.    

If you have any questions, please call or email Linda Nunn at 816-701-0512, linda.nunn@kcpl.com.  

